
January, 2021

Wow, what a year. The holidays are almost past and we have another year,
hopefully a better year, to look forward to. For some, it will be a while before you
can get your car out and run down the road. For all of us, it will be some time
before we get a chance to get together and enjoy the face to face contact that we all
enjoy. We must stay confident that we will find a new normal and will have grown
stronger in the meantime.

We are all looking forward to the National Tour in June. I hope that you have
requested you early bird newsletter and are clearing your calendar (well, just
hoping you're busy and have a calendar to clear).

Be sure to check the MAFCA website for new announcements, especially the
minutes of the latest MAFCA Board Meeting and update your calendar of events.
Don't forget to send your MAFCA insurance payment and chapter information
since both of these items are important for the future operations of the club.

Thanks for the opportunity to get to know many of you through your newsletters
and I look forward to seeing you down the road. Robert Bullard will be the new
Chapter Coordinator. He is a great person and a benefit to our hobby.

Tom Jeanes - MAFCA Chapter Coordinator


